
 

 

To the Croatian Health Care Unions: 
topolnjak@sszssh.tcloud.hr; 
sszssh@sszssh.tcloud.hr; 
marija.berislavic@hssms-mt.hr; 
hssms-mt@hssms-mt.hr; 

 
 
Ref. JWG/mb 
Contact Person: Jan Willem Goudriaan 
 
Brussels, 4 September 2019 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
On behalf of EPSU, the European Federation of Public Service Unions and Europe’s voice for workers 
in public services and in health and care, I wish you success with the actions of today. Workers in the 
health and social services deserve a pay increase and correct pay and conditions.  We support your 
action that it is 5 for 12 for the health care system.  
 
It is not acceptable that the government is seeking to intimidate workers who want to be informed 
about the state of the negotiations, the lack of concrete proposals from the government that satisfy 
the workers’ demands and to discuss the future of the health system during their breaks. The 
employer does not control what we debate during this time. 
 
We wish you a successful action today.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Jan Willem Goudriaan 
EPSU General Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
EPSU represents 8 million public service workers in more than 260 trade unions in all European 
countries. It is the largest Federation in the ETUC and part of PSI, the global federation of public 
service workers.  
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